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First Baptist Church Safety Team

Training Bulletin #8
Rounding
 In the petrochemical industry, there are two types of operators: board operators and outside operators. Board operators are the eyes and brains of the unit, and the outside operators are the hands, feet and ears of the unit operation. Safety Teams operate in much the same way. The camera operator is the eyes and communications portion of the team, and the remaining members function as the hands, feet and ears of the entire team. As much as a board operator can do to control his process unit, he depends on the outside operators knowledge of how things operate to make everything happen smoothly. The outside operator knows when equipment is not operating correctly because of how it looks, feels and sounds. The board operator and outside operator must work together to make the unit operations run smoothly.
(1) The camera monitor operator is the key to safety team operations. One person can monitor 80% of the campus efficiently and can coordinate resources to respond to any incident. An “all-call” to others at the top and bottom of the hour ensures that we are listening to our radios and ready to respond as needed.


(2) The safety team members should make routine patrols of the entire campus to familiarize themselves with how everything should be. Be in the habit of looking for things that are “out of place” or have radically changed. Every campus has items that change on a weekly basis, but some items should peak your interest. These might include classrooms normally lit but now dark, doors normally open now closed, people you don't recognize milling around empty classrooms or offices. These items must be communicated to the camera monitor operator.


(3) There is an old saying, “if you don't put your hands on it, it didn't happen.” When checking doors, you must put your hands on them. If it should normally be closed and locked, check its operation. Does it open when it shouldn't? Is it locked and normally open? Is it an exit-only door and opens with no operation of the push-to-open handle? 


(4) How often should we be making rounds? As a rule, before, during and after each portion of services. So with a dual service Sunday with Sunday School, there should be rounds before and during the early service, Sunday school and late worship. This should be a total of 7 complete rounds on Sunday Mornings. On Wednesday evenings it should be 5 rounds (before during and after the 6pm activities and during and after 7pm activities. These rounds should be be vocalized to the team via radio after each round is made (hint: if you are checking all exterior exit doors, you have checked all areas of the campus). An all-call of all exit-only doors secure notates that all areas have been checked).
